Eastern Kentucky University

 Staff Council

Minutes

Meeting of June 8, 2004

Call to Order

Chair Lisa Laird called the meeting to order.  Members present were:  Crystal Barger, Denise Conner, Don DeLuca, Stephanie King, Lisa Laird, Jey Marks, Bennett Rowe, Joanne Storie, Carol Thomas, and ex-officio member David Williams.

Chair Report

Lisa’s meeting with President Glasser was again rescheduled.  Lisa said she would email Virginia Underwood about bringing the Staff Council issues to the Board of Regent’s Meeting that will be held on June 24, 2004.  She also asked if there were any objections on moving forward with sending the Staff Emeritus information to the Board.  No one objected.

Beverly had looked at our benchmark institutions and compared benefits to those at EKU.  Most of the other institutions grant their employees with more holidays and vacation time.  EKU’s sick time was on target with those that were compared.  The staff council believes that we should look at better benefit packages for EKU.  One of the issues that Lisa will present to the President is the fall break and/or floating holidays.   This could be a good recruitment and retention tool since the monetary status at EKU is low.  

It was discussed if we wanted to ask the Board to appoint a group or if we should gather more information on the benefits at other Universities and how they compare to EKU.  Don also recommended changing sick time into personal time after a specific amount of sick time was accumulated.  He believes this would encourage employees to use their sick time more wisely.  Lisa asked Don to also look at other practices.  

Carol did some research on Family Medical Leave Act (FMLA).  Lisa sent the information to Cheryl Harris and asked how EKU administered its FMLA.  We hope to here from her by fall.

Dave thinks that the vacation and holiday issues should come from the staff council to the benefits committee then to the board.  Hossein is now attending the benefits committee and they have also asked that Lisa be involved.  More research needs to be done on salary and benefits including vacation, holiday and insurance evaluations before any recommendations are made.

The subject of time off for general elections was addressed.  State Law provides one hour for voting.  Supervisors are supposed to arrange with employees who need this time to go to the voting booths.  If any staff has difficulty with supervisors approving time off to vote the staff member needs to go to Human Resources.

Adjournment

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:25am. 

Respectfully submitted,

Stephanie King

Vice Chair 
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